
 

 

CHAUTAUQUA COUNTY 
BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS  

 
Canvass of the November 7th, 2023 

General Election  
Held on 

November 20, 2023 
 

Commissioner Shaw recessed the regular meeting and opened the Canvass of the 
2023 General Election.  

 
County Election Officer Niki Collier provided the provisional report with ten 

provisional ballots.   

After discussion and review of the provisional ballot chart, Commissioner Deal 

moved to accept the provisional report, Commissioner Shaw gave the second and 

the motion passed 3-0. Seven provisional ballots were accepted and tallied by the 

counting board present.  The remaining three were rejected. 

Mrs. Collier provided the Canvass documents for final review.   

Commissioner Deal moved to accept the canvassed totals as presented, 

Commissioner Shaw gave the second and the motion passed 3-0. 

Commissioner Massey drew names to decide the two tied positions. Barbara Rinck 

was drawn for Peru Mayor.  Mark Mertes and Shirley Mertes names where drawn for 

the two seats on Chautauqua City Council. 

Commissioner Shaw closed the Canvass of the 2023 General Election. 

 
 

/s/Parker Massey_____________       

Parker Massey, First District Commissioner 

 

/s/Rodney________________________       

Rodney Shaw, Chairman, Second District Commissioner 

 

/s/David Deal______________________     

David Deal, Third District Commissioner 

 

ATTEST: 

 

/s/Niki Collier______________________     

Niki Collier, County Clerk 


